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Member Units of the Central State Shrine Clown Association 

Dues Notice for 2022 

Dear Fellow Clowns,  

This is your dues notice for CSSCA 2022, which are as follows:  

 • Annual Unit Dues: $10.00 per unit 

• Annual for Each Active Member of the Unit: $3.00 per clown 

Per our by-laws as approved Sep. 3, 2020 (Article VI – Dues), dues must be paid 

for all active members of the unit (not those just attending the convention) 

before members are admitted into any CSSCA function or competition. 

Included with this notice is a worksheet for you to list all of your unit’s active members and to total your unit 

dues.  Please return this roster with your payment made out to: CSSCA 2022 Klowns.   

Send Registration Forms and Checks to:  

Dave “Happy” Morey 
C/O CSSCA 2022 
2317 E. Charleston Dr. 
 Wichita, KS 67219-1704 
 

See you at the Rendezvous in ICT,  

 

Robert “Bear” Barnes 

President CSSCA 2022 



 

CSSCA 2022 - Ladies Meeting Registration Form 

 

Name:     Clowns Name: ____________________________________                                                            

Shrine Center or Chapter: ____________________________________________________ 

Address: ____________________________________________________________________ 

City: ______________________ State: ______________________ Zip code: ____________ 

Email: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Ladies Phone: (to be used if changes to program)________________________________ 

 

Ladies,    

While the guys are busy Clowning around at their business meeting on Thursday, August 

25th 2022 @ 3pm. the Midian Shrine Krazy Klown Ladies would like to invite you for a 

gathering.  Location will be at Chicken and Pickle.   

 

We are planning a crafting/make-n-take, some entertainment and refreshments will be 

available.  While advanced registration is not required, we would like to know how many 

Ladies are planning to attend to gather supplies and secure enough space.  If you are 

planning on attending, please fill out the above registration form and include it with your 

Shriner’s Clown registration form. You won’t want to miss out on the fun!   

 

Sincerely,  

 

Katie Barnes 

Momma “Bear” Barnes  



 

CLOWN HOTEL INFORMATION 

 

We have reserved rooms at a hotel for all of the clowns next to our 
competition venue.    

 

Tru by Hilton 

1236 N. Greenwich Rd.  

Wichita, KS 67206 

Room Rates $89.00 a night plus tax 

316-925-5100 

 

Competition will be held at Chicken and Pickle directly to the north of the 
hotel.   

 

 

Thanks for your support,  

 

Bear 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Rookie Clown Certification 

 

Central States Shrine Clown Association – Competition Rules 

Approved – September 3, 2000 

II:  Individual Makeup Competition Rules 

A. At every CSSCA competition there shall be three (3) division of clowns designated as 
follows:  
 
3. Rookie Clown: Any clown in good standing with CSSCA that has been a clown 
(Shrine or non-Shrine) for less than one (1) year, and that has never competed in any 
clown competition may compete in this division.  Note: The CSSCA President may 
grant a waiver to allow a clown to enter this category, if their Unit/Temple was the 
sponsor of the CSSCA convention the preceding year, which rendered him ineligible 
to compete during their rookie year.  At the time of registration, the individual must 
provide a letter signed by the unit President or Director, verifying that they qualify to 
compete in this division.    
 
 
 
 
President/Director Certification:  
 
I hereby certify that Noble __________________________________has not been a member of our unit 
for more than 1 year (as of August 25, 2022).  
 
President/Director: ____________________________ Signature: ______________________________ 
 
Individuals Certification:  
 
I hereby certify that I was not a clown (Shrine or non-Shrine) before August 25, 2022, and that I have 
never competed in a clown competition of any type.  
 
Noble:_______________________________________ Signature: ______________________________ 
Attach this certification to your registration form.  
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Shrine Chapter: __________________________ Unit: ___________________________________ 

       (If Different from Shrine Chapter) 

Name Dues Name Dues

 

Only CSSCA Past Presidents and Past Secretary/Treasurers are exempt from paying annual dues.   

For those individuals please mark them as following in the dues block.   

PP- Past President 
ST - Past CSSCA Secretary/Treasurer   Unit Dues: $10.00 

# of Members _____ x $3.00 = $______Member dues Total Enclosed: $____________ 

  



 

            

Robert Barnes, President  Cole Robinson, Secretary 
1125 S. Bracken Circle  142 Peachwood Dr.  
Wichita, KS 67206  Haysville, KS 67060 
720-333-2698 
2022cssca@gmail.com 

 

 918-260-8413 
2022cssca@gmail.com 

 
Dear Fellow Clowns,  

 

We’re looking forward to a Rendezvous in 2022 for CSSCA 2022 and hope to see everyone there.  The 
competition will be held at the Chicken and Pickle in Wichita, KS.   

Enclosed you will find the material needed for registration.  Please make copies as needed for the clowns in 
your unit.  You may also read and down the registration packet forms from the CSSA 2022 Website at 
https://cssa2022.com. 

During the business meeting the ladies will be meeting at the Chicken and Pickle upstairs for a little bit of food 
and fun! 

 

We will be having our sit-down banquet/awards ceremony at Mosley Street Melodrama in downtown Wichita.  
This event is additional to registration.  This will include a catered BBQ dinner from When Pig’s Fly.   We will 
also have a special performance by the staff at Mosley Street that is sure to be entertaining! We are also 
discussing discount tickets for anyone who would want to stay for the melodrama performance that evening. 

 

Note for non-competing clowns and guests: The banquet and awards ceremony will be limited.  Registered 
competing clowns and their ladies will have first priority.  If you are not competing but want to attend the 
banquet, please fill out the form included in the package.   

 

Sincerely,  

 

Yours in the Faith,  

Robert “Bear” Barnes 

President CSSCA 2022 

https://cssa2022.com/

